
 
From: Kelly Wisnefske, Administrator, Town of Clayton <administrator@CLAYTONWINNEBAGOWI.GOV>  
Sent: Monday, January 15, 2024 12:01 PM 
To: Jessica Rodriguez <jessica.rodriguez@ExcelEngineer.com> 
Cc: Clerk Town of Clayton <clerk@CLAYTONWINNEBAGOWI.GOV> 
Subject: Kunes RV 
 
{EXTERNAL EMAIL} 
 
Good Afternoon Jessica, 
 
We have received your email.   I have had a discussion with David Tracey from Fox Crossing utilities, so 
combined the comments below.   
 
Below are the following items that need to be addressed and verified: 
 

1. Attached, please find the revised permit applications. FCU fee of $270.00 is correct, but 
Clayton’s is wrong. Excel made up their own charges without first consulting us. SAC Fees are 
calculated by the entire acreage of the parcel times the fee per acre for either commercial or 
industrial. The SAC Fee is for the impact to the WW System and WWTP. The correct amount 
owed is $17,000.00, not $4K. 

2. They currently don’t have any well permits at this time, and are currently illegal. They need to 
be obtained from FCU by calling 9207207175 as soon as possible. They reference keeping them 
in their plans, but they need to obtain permits first, and meet all of the ordinance requirements. 

3. The plan still shows a water lateral in addition to the modification of addition of a private fire 
hydrant on the property with a reducer after the hydrant with a mechanical cap and the service 
to the building necked down to a 2” service. Please remove any additional services on the plan. 

 
Please let me know if you have any questions. 
 
Thank you 
 
David 
 
 
Also if you have any questions for me.   Thank you..  
 
Kelly 
 
 
From: Jessica Rodriguez <jessica.rodriguez@ExcelEngineer.com>  
Sent: Friday, January 26, 2024 12:33 PM 
To: Kelly Wisnefske, Administrator, Town of Clayton <administrator@CLAYTONWINNEBAGOWI.GOV> 
Subject: RE: Kunes RV 
 
Good afternoon Kelly, 
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In your email below, David references revised permit applications that are attached. I do not have those 
attachments. Could you please forward to me?  
 
Thank you, 
 
Jessica Rodriguez 
Civil Project Assistant 
 
 
From: Kelly Wisnefske, Administrator, Town of Clayton <administrator@CLAYTONWINNEBAGOWI.GOV>  
Sent: Friday, January 26, 2024 12:41 PM 
To: Jessica Rodriguez <jessica.rodriguez@ExcelEngineer.com> 
Subject: RE: Kunes RV 
 
{EXTERNAL EMAIL} 
 
Hi Jessica, 
 
He did not attach any revised.   Please fill out new ones according to his email.  Thank you. 
 

Kelly Wisnefske 
 
Town Administrator 
Town of Clayton 

 
 
From: Jessica Rodriguez  
Sent: Friday, January 26, 2024 1:19 PM 
To: DTracey@foxcrossingwi.gov 
Cc: Lisa Van Handel <lisa.vanhandel@excelengineer.com>; Reid Jahns <reid.jahns@excelengineer.com> 
Subject: FW: Kunes RV 
 
Good afternoon David,  
 
Reaching out to verify the attached application has been correctly updated. If you could please advise 
before we send for signature, it would be much appreciated. Are there any other applications required? 
We want to make sure we have everything you need.  
 
Thank you in advance, 
 
Jessica Rodriguez 
Civil Project Assistant 
 
 
From: Tracey, David <DTracey@foxcrossingwi.gov>  
Sent: Wednesday, February 7, 2024 10:46 AM 
To: Jessica Rodriguez <jessica.rodriguez@ExcelEngineer.com> 
Cc: Kelly Wisnefske, Administrator, Town of Clayton <administrator@CLAYTONWINNEBAGOWI.GOV>; 
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Reid Jahns <reid.jahns@excelengineer.com>; Lisa Van Handel <lisa.vanhandel@excelengineer.com>; 
Fischenich, Lucas <lfischenich@foxcrossingwi.gov>; Hoechst, Joe <JHoechst@foxcrossingwi.gov> 
Subject: RE: Kunes RV 
 
Jessica: 
 
The Fee schedule now appears to be correct. Below are the 3 items that I mentioned per the last review. 
Item 1. Has been corrected according to the revised fee schedule, but I have not received anything back, 
showing me that items 2.  and 3. have been corrected?  
 
2. addresses the well permits and 3. addresses the 1 ½” water service and off of the private 6” fire line 
and hydrant tee.  
 
Thank you 
 
David 
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